

CITY OF MOUNT VERNON, N.Y.

DEPARTMENT of PUBLIC WORKS

SHAWYN PATTERSON-HOWARD

Mayor

City Hall, One Roosevelt Square Mount Vernon, NY, 10550 (914) 914-665-2343

DAMANI L. BUSH Commissioner

email:dpwconcerns@mountvernonny.gov

JOHN NUCULOVIC

Deputy Commissioner

June 25, 2025

Honorable City Council Members The City of Mount Vernon Mount Vernon, New York (Through the Office of the Mayor)

Re:

Contract Amendment Request – Weathertight Systems Emergency Repairs to the Police Station Roofing

Dear Honorable City Council Members,

I, Damani Bush, Commissioner of Public Works respectfully request legislation authorizing the Mayor to amend the agreement with Weathertight Systems.

An ordinance authorizing the Mayor to enter into a contractual agreement with Weathertight Systems was approved and accepted by City Council on December 16, 2024.

This work is for the emergency and necessary repairs made to the roof of the Police and Courts building. These repairs are to prevent further costly damage to the internal roofing structure as well as safeguard public safety. Due to the additional need for new retrofit drain installations increasing the price by \$19,200, the total cost of the repairs is now \$369,575.00.

The funding shall be available via ARPA budget code H1620.203 C930, BANs, and operating budget code A1620.414.

Respectfully

Damani Bush

Commissioner of Department of Public Works

DB/lp

CC:

Comptroller

File